
OATH OF OFFICE COUNCIL MEETING 

January 4, 2018 

The members of the City Council of the City of Phenix City, Alabama met at 9:00 a.m. 
Eastern Time on Thursday, January 4, 2018, in the Council Chambers, Public Safety Building, 
located at 1111 Broad Street, Phenix City, Alabama for the purpose of swearing in newly 
appointed Councilmember District Post Two Vickey Carter Johnson.  Upon roll call the following 
members were present:  Councilmember Arthur L. Day, Councilmember Steve Bailey, and 
Mayor Eddie N. Lowe.  Councilmember R. Griff Gordy was absent. Also present were City 
Manager Wallace B. Hunter, City Attorney James P. Graham, Jr., City Attorney Jim McKoon, 
and City Clerk Melony Lee.    

Upon a quorum being established, Mayor Lowe called the meeting to order. 

Mayor Lowe called upon Reverend Noble Williams, Pastor of Greater Mt. Zion Baptist 
Church to deliver the invocation. 

Mayor Lowe led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Mayor Lowe called on The Honorable Zachary T. Collins, Russell County District Court 
Judge. 

Judge Collins requested that Ms. Vickey Carter Johnson come forward for the Oath of 
Office.  Her brother, Fredrick Carter stepped forward to hold the bible. Judge Collins 
administered the Oath of Office to Councilmember Vickey Carter Johnson as her family and 
friends looked on. 

Councilmember Vickey Carter Johnson advised she is looking forward to serving and 
she thanked everyone for their support.  

Mayor and Council welcomed Councilmember Vickey Carter Johnson to the council. 

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned. 

Approved as presented to Council 2/6/18


